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His Name, once again besmirched

"but whoever causes one of these little ones who 
believe in Me to sin, it would be better for him if a 
millstone were hung around his neck, and he were 
drowned in the depth of the sea." matt 18:6

again we have watched the church of Jesus Christ 
tarnish that precious name.  a while back we had the 
scandal in the catholic church.  i will not mention all 
the televangelists and pastors that have sullied His 
name over the years.  now the southern baptist - once 
proclaimed the most stalwartly in the south - has 
joined that unique club of "don't see, don't tell."  
there are heart-felt souls for Jesus among them all but 
a cleansing is coming.

we are told by God, "therefore 'come out from among 
them and be separate, says the Lord.  do not touch what 
is unclean, and I will receive you.'" 2 cor 6:17  we 
have tried to be "in" but not "of" the world, but 
apparently many continued to mingle in their ways.  the 
Lord warned us there would be tares among the wheat but 
who ever thought they would be so abundant and gain 
such prominence?  but so is the heart of our tender, 
loving Savior.  when asked about their removal He said, 
"no, lest while you gather up the tares you also uproot 
the wheat with them." matt 13:29  that's how He cares 
for the little ones.

again the elders among us have failed to protect those 
newborns.  we have fought against abortion in the world 



even as we witness the babes in Christ being aborted 
still.  the end times?  i see it in His church as much 
as in the world.  you say, "but i never knew."  perhaps 
so.  and just perhaps because we have not let ourselves 
be equipped with the weapons He gave us.  "the Spirit 
of truth, whom the world cannot receive, because it 
neither sees Him nor knows Him; but you know Him, for 
He dwells with you and will be in you." john 14:17  
take up your weapons and do battle.  it is no time for 
doubting thomas' or weary warriors.

"nobody made a greater mistake than he who did nothing 
because he could do only a little." — edmund burk

once again we cry, "how long oh Lord?"  "search me, o 
God, and know my heart; try me, and know my anxieties; 
and see if there is any wicked way in me, and lead me 
in the way everlasting." psa 139:23-24  turn again to 
the cross with tears and repentance.  "break up your 
fallow ground, for it is time to seek the Lord, till He 
comes and rains righteousness on you." hos 10:12  it's 
never too late until it's too late.  the cleansing, the 
dressing of His bride - He will not fail to get it 
done.  she will be made ready.  conviction may burn as 
hot as the fires of hell but purification is it's 
purpose.

"for the time has come for judgment to begin at the 
house of God; and if it begins with us first, what will 
be the end of those who do not obey the gospel of God?" 
1 pet 4:17  we must rebuke what needs rebuking, heeding 
all the while our own sin lest it cause us to fall.  
the world needs no other reason than His name to judge 
us guilty.



below is a prayer i found on the web.  it is not my 
own.  i hope they will forgive me for repeating it 
without permission but their heart expressed mine as 
well.

-------

Heavenly Father,

our hearts are heavy.  words can't describe the sadness 
we feel for the attacks and abuse that have taken place 
in Your holy house.  we ask You to grant us forgiveness 
where we have failed. 

we know You are the God that seeks after the lost.  
help us see how we can reach out to the lonely, 
wounded, and lost.  give us hearts to listen to those 
that are carrying heavy burdens.  let us be 
compassionate towards those that have been hurt or 
negatively affected by the church.  give us a way to 
show kindness to those that feel shunned or shut out 
due to callous remarks, judgments, or unconcerned 
reactions. 

Lord, reach those affected by these allegations and let 
Your justice, mercy, and grace flow freely.  restore 
the brokenness and bring about healing among the body 
of Christ.  may Your will be done in the church as You 
lead and guide church leaders and members, seeking how 
to navigate these trying times safely.

it's in Your Holy Name we pray, amen.


